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NEXT CPPC MEETING IS 
TUESDAY,  SEPTEMBER 27TH

SHINE UP YOUR CAR 
AND JOIN US!

CPPC beats the heat, and beats last year’s donation record
The “hot” part of Hot Dog-Ust Day 

wasn’t up for discussion: educated 
guesses put the temperature at more 
than 100 degrees on the show field.

The “dog” part was right on, as well: 
in spite of having 20 fewer cars regis-
tered, food sales were down only $14 
from last year, so folks were eating.

Yes, we’re certain people stayed 
away because of the heat.

However, 21 club members brought 
their cars to the show, and 44 members 
of the community came out for the fun 
of it. 

In the long run, we donated more 
money, and took home more profit, pri-
marily because of community support. 
Award sponsorships were at an all-
time high, and raffle donations were 
over the top as well.

We get community support by go-
ing out and asking for it, and several 
CPPC members did impressive jobs of 
tapping into this community reservoir 
of good will.

A gallery of photos by Mike Bade 
and Robin Will are posted on Cascade-
PacificPlymouth.org.

There were some great big checks handed over by the time this year’s Hot Dog-Ust Day 
ended, and these particular big checks were only part of the total. $3000 went to the 

Automotive Technology department for scholarships, and $500 went to the track/cross-
country teams who cooked hot dogs, parked cars, and handed out cold water all day.

GPS accuracy for your old 
speedo? Our guest speakers 
know how it’s done

Guest speakers at Septembers meet-
ing will be Brian and Pam Induni, 
whose business, Classic Automotive 
Innovations offers high-tech products 
that look like original equipment for 
classic cars.

Their signature product, Classic 
Speed®, is able to use GPS technology 
to drive a car’s existing mechanical 
speedometer.

Come to the meeting and find out 
how it’s done!

Weather is getting chilly 
– Dimicks remind CPPC 
about their clothing drive

Jeanette and Bob Dimick have been 
collecting clothing for  homeless centers 
perpetually for the last several years.

The need never entirely goes away, 
and it peaks during winter months when 
warm dry clothing becomes a necessity 
for folks who live outdoors.

Bring donations of gently-used cloth-
ing to club meetings, or look Dimicks up 
in the CPPC roster and they’ll find a way 
to get your surplus goods to the folks 
who need them. 
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CPPC Officers 2016
President, Randy Ealy	 503-864-8111
Vice-President, Bill Call	 503-784-7589
Vice-President, Gary Rusher	503-939-9320
Secretary, Jim Wheat	 661-361-9378
Treasurer, Dolores Call	 503-723-5118
Board Chair, Bob Westphal	 360-334-6037
At-large, Don Hufschmid	 503-577-7899
Standing Committees
Membership, Mike Bade	 503-702-2480
	 Bill Call		  503-784-7589
Newsletter, Website
	  Robin Will		  503-285-3437
	 robin@robinwill.com           
Mayflower Events
	 Lorraine Griffey		  503-666-2222
	 Mindy Benfield	          ben1323@aol.com
Refreshments Coordinators
	 Dennis & Jeannie Mowery 503-663-1204
Technical Advisors
	 Chuck Willis 		  503-668-0129
Member Care	
	 Joanne Dixon		  360-608-6171
Club Activities
	 Jerry Dixon		  360-607-7628
Meeting Greeter
	 Pam Wheat		  661-361-9378
Speaker Arrangements
	 Mike Bade		  503-702-2480
	 Bill Call		  503-784-7589
Portland Swap Meet
	 Gary Rusher		  503-939-9320
Hot Dog-ust Car Show
	 Randy & Pam Ealy    	  503-864-8111

Membership & Dues:
Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club, Inc. dues 

are $25.00 per calendar year
Membership runs February 1 through 

December 31.
Concurrent membership to the National 

Plymouth Owners Club is required.
	 plymouthbulletin.com/members.htm
Mailing Address:
	 P.O. Box 2988, Clackamas, OR 97015

Meeting highlights from August

CASCADE PACIFIC
PLYMOUTH CLUB

DUES
$2500

per year
Concurrent membership in 
National Plymouth Owners 

Club is required.

From minutes taken
by Jim Wheat

Members of Cascade Pacific Plym-
outh Club met on August 23rd., 2016 at 
Clackamas Community Club, 15711 SE 
90th Ave., Clackamas, Oregon.          

Prior to a short business meeting 
members and guests of the Club en-
joyed a fun social event with music and 
songs by Tim McCarthy and great food.  
Special thanks to Phil Lapin and Jean 
Graham for their help in setting every-
thing up and cooking the hot dogs, also 
thanks to all the members that brought 
salads and deserts.

After the dinner Bill Call led the 
members and guests in the flag salute.

Guests were introduced including,  
Mike McBride, owner of a 1933 Plym-
outh, Mel Jones, owner of a 67 Plym-
outh VIP, and Don and Cindi Norlen.  
A special welcome to new members 
Bill and Deborah Cook. Bill and Deb-
orah have a 1949 Plymouth Business 
Coupe, Special Deluxe.

   Jerry Dixon reminded everyone 
about the two upcoming events in Sep-
tember, Beaches Cruise-in on Septem-
ber 21st., and the Columbia Gorge In-
terpretive Center Museum, Stevenson, 
WA., Cruise-In on September 1st.

The next Mayflower outing will be 
on September 15th., Mt. Angel Okto-
berfest, Contact Mindy Benfield or Lor-
raine Griffey for further details.

Gary Rusher thanked Randy and 
Pam Ealy for all their exceptional ef-
forts in keeping everything on track for 
the Hot-dog-ust Cruise-in and making 
the event a success.  Gary presented 
Randy and Pam with a thank you card 
and gift from the Club for all their hard 
work.  There were 65 cars at the show, 
twenty-two of the cars belonged to 
Club members.  The Club presented 
scholarships in the amount of $3,500 to 
the Clackamas Community College.

Randy read a letter from David 
Duthie, President of the Pacific Won-
derland Chrysler Club commending 
the Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club for 
the success of the Hot-dog-ust Cruise-
In and it’s efforts in promoting the 
preservation of Plymouths.  Randy 
gave special thanks to Chuck Willis for 

his work in organizing, cooking and 
serving food to all the people attending 
the show. 

Stitch-N-Embroidery, one of the ad-
vertisers in the News Letter, donated 
a blanket with the Club Logo embroi-
dered in the center.  It was auctioned 
off at the meeting, Dolores Call was the 
successful bidder.

 After a short business meeting it 
was on to game time, Don Hufschmid 
called the numbers for Bingo.  After 
five rounds, winners included Bruce 
Kerskake, Chuck Willis, Jerry Dixon, 
Yvonne Westphal, Judie Byrnes and 
Cindi Norlen.  Cindi and Judie called 
“Bingo” at the same time and split the 
winnings.  Gary Rusher won the 50/50 
drawing.  Randy played “Heads or 
Tails”, Steve Herman was the lucky 
winner.
BELOW: It was rainy at the Mopar Sum-
mit on September 17. Photographer David 

Rolin captured this Airflow mascot 
getting a shower.
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Our own event is the biggest news in August!
September
•	 September 3, (Saturday) –  Columbia Gorge Interpretive Center Show & 

Swap Meet, Stevenson, WA - (Host/joint: ?)
•	 September 10, (Saturday) – Oregon High Desert Swap Meet, Redmond, OR  

www.coocc.net
•	 September 10, (Saturday) – Macleay Country Cruise-in, Macleay, OR - 

(Host: ?)
•	 September 15, (Thursday) – Mayflower Mt. Angel Oktober Fest Tour, Mt. 

Angel, OR - (Host: Mindy Benfield)
• 	September 17, (Saturday) – MOPAR Summit, Gresham, OR 
•	 September 21, (Wednesday) –  Beaches PIR Cruise-In, CPPC is Featured 

Club -  (Host/joint: Dixon’s)
•	 September 28, (Wednesday) –  Tech Committee Meeting, TBA - (Host: 

Chuck Willis)
October
•	 October 1, (Saturday) – Concours de Maryhill, Goldendale, WA www.golden-

dalemotorsports.org 
•	 October 2 ?, (Sunday)  – Oregon Harvest Swap Meet, Clackamas Co. Fair-

grounds, Canby, OR   
•	 October 7, (Friday)  – Mayflower Yamhill County Art Harvest Studio Tour - 

(Host: Lorraine Griffey)
•	 October 8-9, (Saturday-Sunday) – Monroe Auto Swap Meet, Evergreen State 

Fairgrounds, Monroe, WA   www.aarcbellingham.com
•	 October 14 & 15, (Saturday - Sunday) – PIR Fall Auto Swap Meet, Portland Int’l 

Raceway, OR  www.portlandraceway.com
•	 October 22, (Saturday) – Fall Foliage Tour - (Joint/Host: Studebaker Club)
•	 October 26, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee Meeting, TBA - (Host: Chuck Wil-

lis)
November
•	 November 5, (Saturday) – TBA Tour - (Host: TBA)
•	 November 5-6, (Saturday-Sunday) – Bremerton Old Car Swap Meet, Kitsap 

Co. Fairgronds, Bremerton, WA   www.ovac.us
•	 November 7, (Monday) – Mayflower Franz Bakery & Silver Lining Pawn Shop 

Tour, Portland, OR - (Host: Philis VanCoelen)
•	 November 19, (Saturday) – Albany Indoor Swap Meet, Linn Co. Expo Center, 

Albany, OR   www.enduringa.com/swap-meet
•	 November 29, (Tuesday) – CPPC Thanksgiving Potluck & Annual Meeting - 

(host: Bade’s)....................................	 Note: The 5th Tuesday because of 
Thanksgiving

•	 November 30, (Wednesday) – Tech Committee Meeting, TBA - (Host: Chuck 
Willis)

What a fantastic August for the Cas-
cade Plymouth Club. We had a very 

successful Hot 
Dog-Ust Day car 
show even though 
the hot part was 
almost too hot. In 
my younger days 
I could take the 

100 degrees of heat but Saturday my 
body was asking for a beer bath. We 
had great support Friday from about 
20 club members as we set up for the 
Saturday show. Thanks to the Wheat’s 
and Lapin’s for camping at our site and 
providing security for our show. We 
had over 20 member cars at our show 
and they helped us tear down after the 
show was completed. Again thank you, 
thank you, for helping make this show 
the successful event and as always it 
is a pleasure working with you guys 
and gals. We had 65 cars at our show 
and despite the heat we had all posi-
tive comments from the participants. 
We ended getting every one out by 
2:00 PM and everyone was happy for 
that because of the heat. The club was 
able to donate $3500.00 in scholarships 
to the Clackamas Community College 
Automotive Department and the Track 
and Field team that helped us park cars 
and serve lunch. These scholarships 
provide living wages and fill the needs 
of the automotive industry that are in 
need of these tech graduates.

At our August monthly meeting we 
had over 50 members partake in our 
potluck dinner. Thanks to Mike and 
Donna Bade for setting up for the pot 
luck . I know that Donna doesn’t read 
my article I hope Mike will pass along 
our thanks. Thanks to Tim McCarthy 
for the musical entertainment and to 
Stephanie Willis for all the beautiful 
flower arrangements on our tables. 
Thanks to Don Hufschmid for the bin-
go games. I did ask Don for a recall of 
my bingo card because the only num-
ber I got was the free space-Ha Ha.

Jerry Dixon has set the date for the 
planning of next years’ club activities. 
Hope to see all of you at Elmer’s Res-

taurant December 6th for lunch. Bring 
your ideas and wishes for what activi-
ties you would like to see for next year.

How about an over nighter to the 
coast. Pam and I were thinking of host-
ing a wine tasting in and around Day-
ton. There are about 30 wineries with 
in 10 miles around Dayton.

Pam and I had a great time at the 
Mt. Angel Octoberfest hosted by Min-

dy and Dave Benfield. Great food and 
beer, with a lot of vendors to visit.

We hope to have all of the informa-
tion for our upcoming calendar so that 
we can have the calendars at our Janu-
ary meeting. Hope to see every one at 
our next meeting.    

Let the good times roll, 
Randy
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Cascade Pacific Plymouth Club Technical Committee 2016
The committee meets the 1st Saturday of each month, and other times as they 

are needed, gladly making house calls where necessary.
Charles Willis 	 503-668-0129	 upandstuff@frontier.com, Sandy, OR
Randy Ealy	 503-864-8111	 prealy48@gmail.com, Dayton, OR
Bob Dimick 	 360-885-1113	 bjdimick@q.com, Brush Prairie, WA
Jerry Dixon	 360-607-7628	 jojoes@outlook.com, Vancouver, WA
Marlo Edman 	 503-936-4624	 medman@teleport.com Portland, OR
Tim McCarthy  	 503-913-1205	 timmccart@aol.com Tigard, OR
Jeff Miller	 503-452-3989	 jjmiller2005@comcast.net, Portland, OR
Dennis Mowery 	503-663-1204	 jenmowery@aol.com, Boring, OR
David Pollock  	 250-743-4859	 dnpollock@shaw.ca Shawnigan Lake, BC 
Philip Post 	 541-535-1860	 harrigerj@charter.net  Talent, OR
Gary Rusher 	 503-939-9320	 chiefgr@hotmail.com, Wilsonville, OR
Bob Westphal 	 360-334-6037	 bobwestphal@hotmail.com,Vancouver, WA
Jim Wheat	 661-361-9378	 jawheat@gmail.com, Lake Oswego, OR
Tim Winchell 	 (h) 503-792-4813 (c) 503-989-5765, Portland, OR
If you have a question for the Technical Committee, please call one of the above. 
We will do all we can to help you with your car.  NOTE: Keep this List handy for future use.

Don Hufschmid reminds 
CPPC members that he is 

available to help with DMV 
paperwork. Give him a call 

if you have a question about 
your car’s documentation.

It takes a lot of work to produce an event 
like the Hot Dog-Ust Day, and year after 
year, CPPC members demonstrate that 

they’re equal to the task. A committee plans 
all year for the event, and club members 
show up and make it happen. Both the 
organization and the hospitality get 

compliments from veteran car hobbyists 
who appreciate the way CPPC treats guests.
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Mayflowers, plus friends, met in 
Mount Angel on Thursday, September 
15th to celebrate Oktoberfest. 

This is the 51st year of the festival 
and it did not disappoint! There were 
ten of us attending and after we initial-
ly gathered and took the shuttle to the 
festival, we all went our separate ways 
but managed to meet up occasionally 
during the afternoon. 

Lunch this time was not at a sit down 
restaurant. Most of us tried several of 
the different food vendor booths.  

There were also plenty of places to 
shop, and live music and dancing to 
enjoy. It was a great day!

By Mindy Benfield
The Mayflowers will be able to visit 

the studios of more than 30 artists on a 
self guided tour of Yamhill County on 
Friday, October 7. 

Tour buttons sell for $8 each. 
An organization of artists opened 

their studios to the public for the first 
annual Art Harvest Studio Tour in 
1993. Since then, thousands of visitors 
have gone to Yamhill County to meet 
some of the area’s most talented artists. 

We can watch demonstrations and 
purchase their work if we wish. 

A sign up sheet and more informa-
tion will be available at the next CPPC 
meeting. Contact Mindy Benfield if 
you have questions. 

The Mayflowers’ entire purpose is to 
get out and visit interesting people 
and places in the Pacific Northwest. 
Everyone is free to join in. 

Yamhill County Art 
Harvest Studio Tour, 
Friday, October 7

Mayflowers enjoyed 
Mt. Angel Oktoberfest
on September 15

OUT & ABOUT: A friend of CPPC member D. J. Freeman’s found this impeccable 1937 
Plymouth coupe at the Redmond Swap Meet with a “For Sale” sign in the window, and 
D.J. shared it with CPPC. “It says, 4000 original miles and $21,750,  541-797-9895.” It 
would be interesting to know how many of these came from the factory outfitted with 

rumble seats, instead of the more common, enormous business-coupe trunks. We’ll gladly 
forward D. J.’s email to anyone who would like to see the pictures full-size, in color.

RIGHT: CPPC 
members probably 
remember David 

Rolin from our own 
cruise-in: he had the 
flat-black, lowered 
Magnum wagon. 

David also went to 
the Mopar Summit, 
on September  17, 
and supplied this 

picture of the event, 
taken through his 

windshield. 

ABOVE: CPPC’S 
group at the Show 
& Shine in Steven-

son on September 3, 
minus the Byrnes, 
who couldn’t be 

found when we took 
the picture. RIGHT: 

Five of the 6 club 
cars at the event. 

Herb Watkins’ 
Packard was the 

sixth. 



(continued on page 7)

BODY SHOP & REPAIRS
Joanne Dixon is CPPC’s Member Care contact. Please keep her updated 

about members who need cards, letters, e-mails or phone calls.
Contact Joanne at 360-608-6171 or jojoes@outlook.com. 
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NUTS & BOLTS:
Board meeting highlights

October
BIRTHDAYS
				   Dennis Rice 		  6 
Marlo Edman 		  10 
Dolores Call 		  15
Bev Eversole 		  18 
Les Conner 			  22 
Vera Rusher 		  23
Lorraine Griffey 		  25 
Sherry Hague ?

REFRESHMENTS
September

Bob & Yvonne Westphal
October

Jerry & Joanne Dixon,
November

Thanksgiving Potluck
December

No Meeting

Gary Rusher reports good news.  Vera is now at home,  She can get around 
using a wheel chair or walker. She will continue to improve with concentrated 
speech therapy, occupational therapy, and physical therapy.

      Don Hufschmid recently spent eight days in the hospital. The issue was 
resolved and he and Lorraine were able to travel to the Pendleton Round-Up.

Condensed from minutes taken
by Robin Will

The Board of Directors of Cascade 
Pacific Plymouth Club met on Septem-
ber 13, 2016 at 12:30PM at Bill’s Place, 
11611 SE 106th, Clackamas, Oregon.

Present were board members Randy 
Ealy, Dolores Call and Robin Will, plus 
guests Joanne and Jerry Dixon, Gary 
Rusher, Chuck Willis, Pam Ealy, and 
Phil and Jean Lapin.

Minutes of the August 9, 2016 board 
meeting were approved as published in 
the newsletter.

Treasurer: Dolores Call reported and 
included a year-to-date statement. The 
club is in strong financial condition at 
the moment. Ask any board member for 
specifics.

Hot Dog-Ust Day Wrap-Up: Randy 
presented the semi-final financial docu-
ment for the club’s August 20 event. 
We finished strong in spite of low at-
tendance due to 100-plus degree heat 
on the day of the event. Randy specifi-
cally called out the generous volunteer 
turnout on Friday to help with setup, 
and the large number of members who 
brought cars to the event. The Clacka-
mas Community College track- and 
cross-country team drew serious praise, 
handling the cooking chores, distribut-
ing cold water on the show field, and 
assisting in load-out.

In spite of low numbers of registered 
cars, the show succeeded because of 
extraordinary community response. 
Award sponsorships and raffle dona-
tions made the difference, and the mem-

bers who hustled up those contributions 
deserve special thanks.

No serious problems were identified, 
and feedback from participants was 
good. The one hitch appears to be Porta-
Pottis, scheduled for Friday afternoon, 
but not delivered until Saturday morn-
ing. They hadn’t been picked up a week 
after the event despite repeated phone 
calls. As of the board meeting, the club 
hasn’t been billed for them, either.

Discussion about award sponsor-
ships: we had more awards than we 
had registered cars this year, so there 
are trophies left over. Logistically, judg-
ing and handing out 60-plus awards 
takes too long to be practical at the end 
of a car show. We will limit the number 
of awards next year, and route sponsor-
ships directly to the scholarship fund.

 Venue for next year came up for dis-
cussion. The college apparently wants 
us back, and is willing to find another 
space for our show if the current field 
becomes a soccer pitch. A visit to a po-
tential indoor venue in Wilsonville did 
not live up to expectations, and we can 
foresee difficulty in allying ourselves/
depending upon a single dealership. 
Consensus was that a close partner-
ship with the college, stronger publicity 
based on this year’s outstanding perfor-
mance, and a location on campus, will 
likely to be the better way to go. 

Activities: The most recent past activ-
ity was the Show & Shine at the Colum-
bia Gorge Interpretive Center on Sep-
tember 3. Six CPPC cars attended, and 
both of the Tiffanys’ cars won trophies.

Several people commented on the 
quality of the Columbia Gorge Interpre-
tive Center as a regional museum, and 
Jerry suggested perhaps we should plan 
a future tour just to visit the museum.

The next club activity is the Beaches 
Cruise-In on September 21, which usu-
ally gets lots of club participation.

In October, Mayflowers plan the 
Yamhill County Art Harvest Studio 
Tour on October 7, and CPPC will join 
the Studebaker Club on their Fall Foli-
age Tour on October 22.

Jerry confirmed the date for planning 
next year’s activities calendar: a lunch 
meeting at the Elmers in Clackamas on 
Tuesday, December 6.

New business: It was pointed out 
that January 19, 2017 is the deadline for 
Yellow Book listings for 2017 activities.

The possibility of recognizing a 
CPPC volunteer of the year was raised 
and then sidelined after the board start-
ed listing individuals and couples who 
were putting extraordinary work into 
the club. There were so many, the pos-



Front disc brake rotors and hubs for a ‘69 Dodge 
Charger that he would like to find a home for.  
These fit all Plymouth and Dodge B body disc 
brake cars from 1966 through 1969.  They are in 
good shape with .960” thickness.  503-244-1608 
or email at pjtpeters@spiritone.com

Board Minutes,
continued from page 6
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1950 Plymouth Special Deluxe 4 door,  bought 
from Don Hufschmid, but just bought the coupe 
I really wanted and need to part with the 4 door. 
43K original miles. Everything works except the 
turns signals, but NOS switch is included in sale. 
$5,800. Bill Cook, Astoria,  503-791-3804, after 
10 am and before 8 pm.

––––– More Stuff for Sale –––––

Stitch-n-Embroidery is our source for CPPC club clothes. See color photos on our club website.
Jacket is the letterman style with CPPC logos on back and left breast, for $110. Twill cotton or stretch 

caps with logo, $20 each. Long Sleeve Denim Work Shirt, wCPPC Logo over Pocket - $32.00. Contact: 
Stitch N Embroidery, 408 Beavercreek Road, Suite 406, Oregon City, OR 97045; Phone: 503-557-9090, or 
email through their website at stitchnembroidery.com

BELOW, L-R: jacket back, jacket front, caps, workshirt. See them in color on cascadepacificplym-
outh.org.

CPPC jackets, caps, and workshirts

FOR SALE, 1951 Plymouth 2-door hardtop: Not 
many made; fewer left.  6-cyl flathead,  split mani-
fold, dual exhaust, 3-speed standard trans. Shaved 
door handles (elect remote door opener),  Shaved/
flush mounted fuel filler, Shaved fender trim, 
Power antenna, Lowered all around, Radial wide-
whites, more.  $12,900. Dennis, (503) 393-7231

sibility of a volunteer of the month cita-
tion was raised instead. No conclusion 
was reached, and the board will discuss 
the matter in further meetings.

Member care: Joanne Dixon reported 
that Don Hufschmid had been hospi-
talized, but had recovered sufficiently 
to go with Lorraine to the Pendleton 
Round-Up. Vera Rusher is at home af-
ter her stroke, making good progress in 
outpatient rehab.

Tech Committee: Chuck Willis has 
consulted with both members and non-
members on the phone recently, and 
will schedule house-calls as necessary 
if his telephone advice doesn’t produce 
desired results.

Newsletter/website: Schedule for 
posting newsletters on the website was 
discussed. Current practice is to put 
them up in batches, once per year. Sug-
gestion was to post newsletters each 
month as they are completed. Discus-
sion raised the point that if newsletters 
appear automatically online, it provides 
less incentive for members to pay dues. 
There will be no change for the time be-
ing.

The meeting was adjourned at 
2:30PM.

Rebuilt master cylinder, fits most MOPAR late 
thirties through early fifties. $100 or offer. 360-
334-6037

1967 Plymouth Belvedere II  4 door, 318 V-8,  
AT, PS, PB, AC, Cruise.  Just turned 100K 
miles has always been garaged. One owner car 
- purchased new by Vern & Lorraine Griffey,  
For Sale - $10,000 firm.  This car must go to a 
GOOD HOME.  503-666-2222.
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Cascade Pacific 
Plymouth  Club, Inc.
Affiliate of Plymouth   Owners Club, Inc.

P.O. Box 2988
Clackamas, OR 97015

FOUNDED 1957

®

®

Upcoming Events

Regular Membership Meetings:
4th Tuesday of each month at the

Clackamas Community Club,
15711 SE 90th, Clackamas, OR

6:30PM Kick the Tires
7:00PM General Meeting

Board of Directors Meetings:
2nd Tuesday of each month, 12:30PM

Bill’s Place.
Visit our website:

www.cascadepacificplymouth.org

Advertising here and on CascadePacificPlymouth.org:
Advertising is free to individuals with Plymouth cars, parts, etc., on space-available basis. Photos welcome; we edit to fit.
Vendors:
Business-card ad, 3.5” x 2”, $25.00 for 11 issues. Liner ads with pics, $10.00 per newsletter. 
Advertisements should be Plymouth-related services. We edit to fit, and may refuse ads at our discretion.

September, 2016
13   (Tuesday)...................................Board Meeting
21	 (Wednesday).............................. Beaches at PIR

CPPC is featured club.
27 (Tuesday)......................... Membership Meeting

October, 2016
7	 (Friday)....... Mayflowers: Yamhill County Art 

Harvest Studio Tour, Lorraine Griffey hosts
11   (Tuesday)...................................Board Meeting
22	 (Saturday)...............................Fall Foliage Tour

(Joint with Studebaker Club)
25 (Tuesday)......................... Membership Meeting

November, 2016
7	 (Monday)...........Mayflowers: Franz Bakery & 
Silver Lining Pawn Shop (Philis VanCoelen hosts)

8	 (Tuesday).................................... Board Meeting
29	 (Tuesday)............................. Holiday Potluck & 

Annual Meeting 
(5th Thursday because of Thanksgiving)

I’m selling two completely restored Plymouth con-
vertibles. 1950 black with standard transmission 
and 1953 red with overdrive transmission. Hoping 
for local sale as I would be happy to maintain these 
cars. 1950 asking $25,000. 1953 asking $27,000. 
Call Doug at 503-913-5093.

WANTED – Good used cylinder head for a 1934 
Plymouth 201 CID engine. Bill, 253-627-7877.

For Sale: 1946 Willys CJ2A Jeep. A truly histori-
cal vehicle, completely restored to “daily driver” 
condition. Excellent around town driver, cruise-
in or parade vehicle, and an excellent hunting/
exploring setup.  Complete details and images 
available if you phone me - or better yet: Search 
for “CJ2APJL” on YouTube for a 4 minute video. 
$8,900.  A custom tilt bed trailer is also available 
for this vehicle.  Thanks, Phil @ 503 816 5644

wanted: 1956 Plymouth station wagon dash-
mounted fuel gage .  336-765-8312.  Leads, 
referrals appreciated.  Jerry Whitfield, email: 
jerrybev1@yahoo.com


